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A Christmas Cantata 

featuring the combined voices of 

First United Methodist Church Chancel Choir, 

McGuire United Methodist Church, 

and others from around our community 

along with a live orchestra. 
 
 
 



 Mary knew that Gabrielôs 
revelation meant their marriage was in 
serious trouble. In fact, Joseph would 
consider divorcing her. (Matthew 
1:19) Gabriel the angel told her, ñThe 
Holy Spirit will come upon you. You 
will conceive a son and you will call 

him Jesus.ò (Luke 1:35 & 31) It was impossible that 
Mary was expecting a child. Mary and Joseph were in 
the first year of marriage where the husband goes and 
prepares their home.  When the home is ready they 
would begin to live together. This first year was called 
the betrothal. ñHow can this be?ò asked Mary. ñI am a 
virgin.ò  

ñNothing will be impossible with God.ò Gabriel 
went on to say. [Lu. 1:37]  
Mary was at the point that her marriage was about to fall 
apart. To this the angel said, ñHang on, maybe not.ò  
We know the rest of the story: Mary and Joseph survive 
this storm. They welcomed Jesus at his birth. And Jesus 
became the son of God; the Savior of the world.  

Truly, nothing is impossible when God is on our 
side. This is the story of Christmas. 

I hope you will join us as we begin advent on 
December 3 with ñChristmas Around the Worldò at 10 
am in the sanctuary and the community cantata at 6 pm 
in the Family Life Center. This advent season will be a 
time to realize in all our difficulties ñnothing is 
impossible.ò 

Join me in committing our lives to the one who 
sees us through every storm of life. Truly, Christ the 
Lord has come. 

See You Sunday, 
Jon 

  Our youth had a great time in November! We had our conference-wide junior 
high retreat in Alexandria. Those who went enjoyed fellowship with other young 
Christians, worship, and Bible study. Their favorite part seemed to be the group walk 
to the Jesus cross and having others pray for them.  

With Thanksgiving close at hand, November offered a great opportunity to remind our youth about gratitude 
and how God takes care of us in all seasons.  
  We have so much coming up in December! First up is the 
West Monroe Christmas parade on December 2 at 3:30pm. 
The children of our congregation will be on a float in the 
parade, so we want to go out and show them our support! 
 The following morning, December 3, is our Christmas 
Around the World Family Worship service. Many of our 
youth and children will be participating in the music for that 
service.  
  December 16 is our district lock-out! We will be staying up 
all night having fun with activities like skating and movies.  
  Of course, with advent and Christmas on our minds, the 
youth always focus back in on the birth of our Savior, Jesus. 
He is our Reason for all that we do as a youth group.  We look 
forward to a season of celebrating Him! 

  Christmas is upon us! We are so 
excited to start this season off with a 
bang in children's ministry! On 
December 2, we will be participating 
in the West Monroe Christmas 
parade! The theme is "Throwback 
Christmas" and our kids have the 

opportunity to ride on the float and pass out fun 
prizes to the crowd! Any families that would like to 
participate are welcome! Please contact Caitlin at 
318-376-9007 to get details for participation.  

The following morning, December 3, is our 
ñChristmas Around the Worldò service in the 
sanctuary.  The children will be sharing songs that 
they've been learning in children's church.  It will 
be a wonderful family service, full of excitement 
for the season! 

The children will also have a part to play in 
our Christmas Eve Morning service.  Following this 
family worship service, the children will lead us in 
singing "Happy Birthday" to Jesus.  We will 
continue to celebrate after the service with some 
birthday cake in the narthex.  

And don't forget ïï  we always have an 
awesome Sunday School program at 10:00am for 
our kids ages 3 and up.  Check us out in the kid's 
hallway past the fellowship hall and gym.  We 
would love to have you! 

As always, we are thrilled to serve our 
families and children at FUMC West Monroe.  Feel 
free to contact us with any questions regarding our 
ministries.  

Caitlin Milam       
caitlinkmilam@gmail.com 

Frontline Student Schedule  
(All meetings at the church unless otherwise specified) 

 
Sundays 

Sunday School for all ages 
10:00 a.m. ð11:00 a.m. 

 
Youth Worship Practice 
4:00 p.m. ð5:00 p.m. 

 
Youth Meal and Meeting 
5:00 p.m.ð7:00 p.m. 

 
Wednesdays 

Youth Meeting ï 6:00 p.m.ð7:30 p.m. 



  We want to 
extend our sincere 
gratitude for your kind 
and generous 
contributions to our 
Building Fund.  Our 
sanctuary renovations 
and gym upgrades are 
paid in full. Praise 
God!  

  Your generous gifts will have a major 
impact on helping us minister to those who are 
seeking Christ at our church. Certainly our work 
is not done. Moving forward we will be planning 
other much needed facility improvements 
including, but limited to, campus beautification, 
improved signage, roof repairs, parking lot 
repairs, HVAC improvements, and electrical 
upgrades. Your continued giving to the building 
fund will be used for these facility improvements. 
  Your support, as always, is appreciated.  

  Well, December is here 
and we are so excited to finally 
be able to share our Christmas 
cantata with you all!  The 
Chancel Choir and the 
McGuire UMC choir have been 
working diligently on the music 

each week to make sure we have a magical 
performance ready to go.  As I write this, I am 
also preparing to take the group to New York to 
perform the cantata in Carnegie Hall with the 
composer, Joseph M. Martin, conducting us. 
In addition to the cantata, we are making 

preparations for the other Sundays in the Advent 
season leading up to Christmas Eve.  We will be 
repeating some of the movements of the cantata 
on these Sundays to give everyone a chance to 
hear some of this great music! 
And all through Advent, weôll be singing all 

the favorite Advent and Christmas carols and 
hymns during these services.  So letôs all have a 
great time singing in the Christmas season! 

Thanking God in Everything 
 

 God delights in giving. All Godôs giving, however, 
should drive us to thanksgiving. Whatever material things 
we enjoy came from God, and He gives them to us to 
remind us of His goodness. Some people ask, ñWhy 
should those who have plenty pray, óGive us our daily 
bread?ô We can understand why a poor person would pray 
such a prayer, but why should a rich person pray it?ò The 
reason is clear: to remind us all of our constant 
dependence on God. The bread is in our hand, yet both 
the bread and the blessing are from Godôs hand. 
 No matter what we receive from God, it should drive 
us to give humble thanks to Him, from whom all 
blessings flow. 

�+�R�S�H���I�R�U���(�D�F�K���'�D�\���'�H�Y�R�W�L�R�Q�D�O�� 
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Exponential Grace: Living Large 
Stewardship for 2018 

 

 Now it is time for us to determine what we plan on 
giving to see children, youth, and adults enter Godôs 
kingdom. Godôs purpose is to invite everyone to his great 
banquet. Our biblical guide is 2 Corinthians 9:7, ñEach of 
you must give as you have made up your mind, not 
reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful 
giver.ò Included with this letter is an ñExponential Graceò 
giving card. Historically, tithing has been the benchmark 
of giving.  
 Commitment cards are available. If you have already 
completed one for 2018, thank you for your commitment 
to God and to our church. If you have not yet completed 
one, we ask that you do so soon. Your giving is vital to 
continue the ministries of the church that God has set 
before us.  

 A �&�D�U�H�J�L�Y�H�U��call has recently 
been issued for repairs to our 
parking lot. There are several areas 
to be repaired but one large hole 
has formed near the Early Learning 

Center. Estimated cost will be approximately $18,000. 
 �&�D�U�H�J�L�Y�H�U calls are for $25 each call; however, if you 
can give more to help offset this expense, it would be 
greatly appreciated. Please make checks payable to First 
United Methodist Church and write ñ�&�D�U�H�J�L�Y�H�Uò on the 
memo line. 

 


